
 
Police Civil Service Commission

 
 
Meeting Minutes 
Monday, April 19, 2016  1:00 pm 
City Hall Elm Room, 2660 Civic Center Drive 
Roseville, Minnesota 55113 
Commissioners Present: 

Chairperson Brad VanderVegt, and Recording Secretary Zoe Jenkins 
Others Present: 
 Chief Rick Mathwig 

1. The meeting was called to order by Chairperson VanderVegt at 1:00pm.   

2. The Agenda for today’s meeting was reviewed and approved. 

3. The minutes of the February 1, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved. 

4. Chief Mathwig presented and reviewed the Police Officer Eligibility List, Spring 2016. 
13 candidates were interviewed by the Chief’s Panel. Chairperson VanderVegt 
asked the Chief if he continues to find the video test an efficient tool in the hiring 
process. Chief Mathwig stated that the video test, in conjunction with the rest of the 
process, is a good indicator of the candidates’ abilities. These candidates are well 
educated and experienced. The eligibility list will remain in effect until 2017. 
 
It was moved and seconded that the eligibility list be certified. 
 

5. Chief Mathwig explained the dissolution of the Ethic’s Commission. Should ethics 
questions arise in the future a limited Ethic’s Commission will be formed consisting of 
the chairpersons of current commissions. 
 

5. There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:15pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Zoe Jenkins 
Recording Secretary 
April 21, 2016 
 


